COMO WEST CONNECTION POINT

by Felicity Preston, Principal



Acknowledgement of Country Workshop

as told by Zoey and Kenta

We, the Student Leadership Team and our Aboriginal students, met with Aunty Calita and Aunty Karen. We learned about what an Acknowledgement of Country is and what a Welcome to Country is and the difference between the two. We learned that we are on the lands of the Noron Gorrigal clan of the Dharawal speaking people.

We looked at local Aboriginal artifacts and learned so much. We discussed the local story of the waratah and the connection to our school logo. We want to make a plaque that tells the story of our logo that will be displayed in our school foyer.

The Auntys helped us to brainstorm ideas for the Acknowledgement of Country. It is really good. We are now at the point of almost finishing the draft. At our next meeting we will complete it. It is exciting. We will have it finished for our 75th Anniversary.

Rites of Passage A Year 6 Parent Workshop

Guiding Your Child Through Change— And Embracing the Journey Ahead.

Invitation to all Year 6 parents. Monday 23rd June 6:00 – 7:30pm



Whether this is your first child entering high school or your youngest child, this workshop is a chance to pause, reflect and prepare for the road ahead.

Next Week

- Monday- MegaWaves- Cronulla Sharks supporting students with disabilities.
- Friday- Assembly 2:15-3:15 pm. Item by 5/6OM

COMO WEST CONNECTION POINT

It's been an exciting week in sports for Como West students! On Tuesday, Leo S, Leo P, Jackson T, Jensen D, Zoe M, Isla W, Rosie S, and Emily D participated in the Sutherland Zone Football trials at Kareela. The competition was tough, with many students competing for a limited number of spots. Our Como West students showcased their talent, sportsmanship, and determination, making us proud.

On Wednesday, Chloe H and Tahlia H represented the Sutherland Zone at the Sydney East Cross Country Carnival held at Miranda Park. Despite the muddy conditions, both students performed impressively, finishing in the top half of the field. Fantastic job, Tahlia and Chloe!

On Thursday, Clark F represented the Sutherland Zone in the Sydney East Softball competition. His team played exceptionally well and remained undefeated throughout the tournament, earning the title of champions. Congratulations to Clark and the team!



Today, our PSSA netball players looked fantastic in their new bibs. While they didn't secure a win, they continue to improve each week, working together as a team and enhancing their skills. Great effort, everyone!





